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Summary Only 

MEAT MEAL IN EARLY WEANING CALF 
CONCENTRATE MIXTURES 

R. H. KHOURI 

Ruakura Agricultural Researc?? Centre, Hamilton 

BUTTERMILK POWDER and good quality meat meal were 
compared as sources of protein in the concentrate mix- 
ture fed to Jersey calves early weaned from milk on to 
pasture. Forty animals were used in the trial (Aug.-Nov., 
1967). All calves had scoured badly during early post- 
natal life when they were fed milk only and while on 
another experiment conducted indoors. 

At the age of three weeks the calves were randomly 
allocated to one of four treatments, each containing 10 
animals. Treatments differed only in the concentrate mix- 
tures offered and contained 0%, 8%, 16% and 24% meat 
meal, respectively. The animals were rotationally grazed. 
They were fed 1.5 kg of wholemilk twice daily during the 
first week on pasture and once daily during the follow- 
ing week. Concentrates and hay were offered free choice 
to a bodyweight of 55 kg. 

There were no significant differences in growth rate 
between treatments. Calves in all four groups gained on 
avarage about 0.5 kg per dav and consumed approximately 
53 kg of concentrate. Complete replacement of buttermilk 
powder with meat meal reduced the costs of concentrate 
feeding by over 25%. 

The trial has shown that calves early weaned on to 
pasture will readily consume concentrate mixtures con- 
taining up to 24% meat meal. It has demonstrated that 
casein is not essential for the early weaned calf and that 
the protein of good quality meat meal can be an equally 
satisfactory and more economical substitute. 
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